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Senator BUSHBY asked: 
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Answer: 
 

1. As of 28 November 2008, the ACCC is assessing the CFMEU’s application 
for authorisation. Under the CFMEU’s proposal, CFMEU members will be 
free to choose whether to participate in the proposed collective arrangements 
or not. As part of its assessment, the ACCC will consider whether 
participation in the collective bargaining arrangements is genuinely voluntary 
for both the members of the bargaining group and the targets with whom the 
group wishes to negotiate.  

The ACCC may deny authorisation if it is not satisfied that the likely public 
benefit resulting from the conduct will outweigh the likely public detriment 
constituted by any lessening of competition.  
The Trade Practices Act 1974 (the Act) permits the ACCC to grant 
authorisation subject to conditions. The ACCC can impose conditions to 
ensure that the authorised arrangements are in the public interest or continue to 
be in the public interest over the period of the authorisation. The ACCC may 
revoke an authorisation once granted if it considers that the public benefit 
generated by the arrangements no longer outweighs the detriment.  
In the absence of authorisation, both collective bargaining and collective 
boycotts raise serious concerns under the Act. The ACCC has a range of 
enforcement actions available to it to deal with businesses which engage in 
anti-competitive conduct which breaches the Trade Practices Act. 
The ACCC is currently assessing the public benefit and public detriment from 
the proposed arrangements. As part of its assessment the ACCC will consider 
the impact of the proposed conduct on competition and prices in the relevant 
market/s. 

2. Section 52 of the Act prohibits misleading and deceptive conduct. Section 53 
of the Trade Practices Act prohibits various forms of misrepresentation 
including misrepresentation as to price. 

 
Whether or not the scenarios referred to would be considered misleading or 
deceptive in contravention of these provisions would depend on the 
representations made and the underlying facts. 
 
Should the ACCC receive concerns in relation to scenarios such as those 
referred to in the question, the ACCC would assess the matters raised and 
where appropriate undertake investigations. Where ACCC investigations 
uncover possible contraventions of the Act it may resolve in a number of ways 
from administrative resolution to court enforceable undertakings and 
ultimately litigation.  

 




